On Sat, Sep 11, 2021 at 10:23 AM Ralph V. Harvey <rvharvey@comcast.net> wrote:

I sent a memorial message to friends and family at the tenth and fifteenth anniversaries of the 9/11 attacks on America. This message on the twentieth anniversary shows that God has always been and always will be in control of our universe.  

Americans may have killed Osama Bin Laden, but Muslim terrorists believe recent events in Afghanistan declare them the winners of the war against America. All the fireworks, parades and political speeches on this day may underscore that declaration, but God has the last word. 

There is another war raging in America that concerns me more. It has been raging for a long time, but it has gained much momentum in the past twenty years. I am talking about America's war against God. Satan and his support groups have been celebrating victory after victory  with gay pride parades, lighting up the White House with rainbow-colored lights and cheering political decisions in the highest levels of government that make the slaughter of unwanted infants legal. Other battles have and still are taking place in Hollywood, the media, educational institutions and many other areas of American life. 

Americans are fighting for the freedom to choose what they want and don't want, yet God gave man this freedom at creation. Adam and Eve may have thought that they were winners, but ever since that time, many have been losing their battle for life and liberty by the choices they make. Jesus asked that all important question, "What shall it profit a man if he shall gain the whole world but lose his own soul?" (Mark 8:36) The motto of our government seems to be, "What God commands, we oppose and we support what God forbids." 

Christians are being persecuted for their faith in many nations, but in America it is the Christians themselves who are responsible for our dilemna. Christ gave his followers the task of sharing the gospel with the whole world, but most are willingly and knowingly suppressing it. In Hebrews 4:12, we read,  "For the word of God is quick, and powerful, and sharper than any two-edged sword, piercing even to the dividing asunder of soul and spirit, and of the joints and marrow, and is a discerner of the thoughts and intents of the heart." Most Christians, however, suppress God's Word. Instead of believing and obeying Christ, they have swallowed Satan's gospel of political correctness. The Bible's first commandment is to love and serve God with all our hearts, but most Christians are more concerned that they don't cause anyone offence by telling them the truth. In the first centuries, the Christians were known for their boldness. Their enemies claimed that they had turned the world upside down (Acts 17:6), but today it is the LGBT crowd and abortionists who are characterized by boldness. They don't care who they offend! And they are the ones who are dumping millenniums of scientific fact and truth in order to push their own agendas. 

Ralph Harvey, September 11, 2021 
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